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Dear Malvern Families, 

It has been wonderful to welcome our families back into school this week.  I hope that all members of our 

community managed to find some time to relax and unwind during the Easter break. This term, we have so 

much to feel excited about. Most notably, we will be hosting our second annual Malfest Celebration. This will 

take place on Saturday 9th July. Hopefully, it will be even bigger and better than last year’s event. If you     

haven’t already, book this date into your diary and watch this space for further details. 

Have a wonderful bank holiday weekend!  

Mr James  

Headteacher 

#TogetherStronger 

We already know our families go above and beyond in support of our pupils and it’s been 

lovely to see this commitment to our community in action recently. By harnessing the 

power of our community, we were successful in winning the Dunelm Community         

Competition. This achievement provided school with sunflower and strawberry growing 

kits.  The kits were delivered to school this week by Summer in Reception and we can’t 

wait to get planting.   

After witnessing the power of the Malvern Community in action, it was discussed at our 

Parent Council meeting that we should continue to maximise our wonderful school network to continue to   

further enhance our school grounds.  Following this meeting, one of our members, Janette Ryan, spotted an 

opportunity and has entered us into another exciting competition with the possibility for school to win a fabric 

canopy worth £15,000.   Please follow the link on our school website to cast your vote and encourage all your 

friends, family and followers to support our bid: http://malvernprimaryschool.co.uk/community/fundraising/ 

Sustainable School Swap Shop  

At Malvern, we often speak of being kind. We extend this kindness to ourselves, our community and our    

planet. We try to apply these guiding principles in all that we do as a school and we see our Sustainable School 

Swap Shop as a prime example of our commitment to our planet and 

each other. In reusing - rather than replacing - school uniform, we reduce 

our impact on the planet and prevent unnecessary items    going to                        

landfill. It’s also a fantastic way of saving money and ensuring that we 

live by the community ethos we celebrate. To make use of our Swap 

Shop, please visit the link on our school website and place your order:                        

http://malvernprimaryschool.co.uk/community/uniform-swap-shop/ 



Year 2 Splendid Structures 

As part of their learning about Splendid Structures, Year 2 were kindly invited to visit the Anwyl Home                      

development site on Bowring Park Avenue. Following on from the visit, Anwyl Homes set a competition to create 

a picture of some of the homes that they had seen. After submitting their entries, Year 2 were visited by Amy 

Houlihan (Sales Manager from Anwyl Homes) who awarded a range of 

prizes for all the children who took part.  Amy explained that judging the 

competition was very tricky and it was difficult to choose just three                   

winners.  Eventually, 1st place was awarded to Daniel who received a £30 

Smyths Toy voucher and a framed picture of his design. Runner up prizes 

were also awarded to Archie and Maize , who each received £10 Smyths 

Toy voucher.   

13th Knowsley Scout Group  

Calling all go-getters, adventurers and fun seekers! Do you know any young people aged 6 - 14 years  who want to 
do something fun and exciting in their spare time while learning new skills, making new friends and trying out new 
adventures?   13th Knowsley Scout Group is holding  taster sessions so young people in Huyton and their parents/
carers can come along to try Scouting and find out more about becoming part of the team.  
  
When: Saturday 30th April  
Beavers: 6-8 yrs 10am to 11am  
Cubs:  8-10½ yrs 11.30 to 12.30pm  
Scouts: 10½-14 yrs 1pm - 2pm  
Where: 13th Knowsley Scout Hut, Bluebell Lane, Huyton, L36 7SA.   
  
To find out more email Jo.Green@Scouts.org.uk or register at https://forms.office.com/rXRjYRDuiwd  

 

Knowsley Flower Show  

Knowsley Council’s Culture Development and Events 
Team are encouraging young people to enter this 
year’s Knowsley Flower Show and see their work in a 
giant marquee.  The show will be held on Sunday 7th                  
August at Court Hey Park between 11am-5pm.  The 
park houses a huge floral and vegetable marquee and 
there are lots of children’s classes to enter.  Please 
see link to the website below  for further details or 
call Carla Simkin on 0151 443 5353.   

 

www.knowsleyflowershow.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Cycle Storage Installation 

Over the Easter holidays, we were delighted see a 
new cycle storage facility  installed at the main                        
entrance to school. The installation was undertaken at 
no cost to school  due to the wonderful support of Cllr 
Colin Dever.  Whilst on site, the contractors also                    
replaced the fence between school and Swanside                
Community Centre which had been damaged by cars 
parking too close.   

mailto:Jo.Green@Scouts.org.uk
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Finlay was nominated by a friend who commended Finlay for his kindness at 

lunchtime.  Whilst eating his lunch, Finlay noticed a staff member struggling to 

carry some items and immediately jumped to his feet to offer his assistance.  The 

staff member was very grateful for his help.  

Mrs. Webber’s Musician of the Week…  

Connie is everything a Malvern-musician should be! She always tries her best, is a 
beautiful singer, and persevered to create some amazing rhythms in our music  

lesson this week. Keep it up, Connie! 

Mr Arnold’s Sports Person of the Week...  

During football this week, Lucas has given 100% with a smile on his face at all 

times. He was able to realise that on his team there are young players who don’t 

always find it easy as him to get the ball. So Lucas took it upon himself to try his 

best to get them involved, ensuring everyone else around him had the                            

opportunity to enjoy football as much has him.  

MONDAY WEDNESDAY FRIDAY 

FOOTBALL & 
GYMNASTICS 

MULTISPORTS ATHLETICS 

ALL CLUBS CAN BE BOOK ONLINE AT UNITESPORTANDLEISURE.CO.UK 


